
1998 NOVEMBER 02 

A regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Council Chamber, City Hall, 4949 
Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 1998 November 02 at 7:00 p.m .. 

PRESENT: His Worship Mayor D.P. Drummond, In the Chair 
Councillor D.R. Corrigan 

STAFF: 

Councillor D.G. Evans 
Councillor D.N. Johnston 
Councillor D.A. Lawson 
Councillor L.A. Rankin 
Councillor C.M.H. Redman 
Councillor N.M. Volkow 
Councillor J. Young 

Mr. R.H. Moncur, City Manager 
Mr. C.A. Turpin, Deputy City Manager (Corporate Services) 
Mr. G. Harvie, Deputy City Manager (Corp. Labour Relations) 
Mr. W.C. Sinclair, Director Engineering 
Mr. R. Earle, Director Finance 
Ms. K. Friars, Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 
Mr. D.G. Stenson, Director Planning & Building 
Mr. 8. Rose, City Solicitor 
Mrs. D.R. Comis, City Clerk 
Ms. M. Pasqua, Deputy City Clerk 

PROCLAMATIONS 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond proclaimed the week of 1998 November 01 to 07 as 
"Crime Prevention Week"in the City of Burnaby. 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond proclaimed the week of 1998 November 08 to 14 as 
"Unity in Diversity Week" in the City of Burnaby. 

1. MINUTES 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

flTHA T the minutes of the regular Council Meeting and Caucus Meeting "In Camera fl 
held on 1998 October 26 be adopted. fl 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

- 1 -



1998 November 02 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the minutes of the Public Hearing (Zoning) held on 1998 October 27 be 
adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

2. CORRESPONDENCE AND PETITIONS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THA T all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and those items 
of the City Manager's Report No. 28, 1998 November 02 which pertain thereto be 
brought forward for consideration at this time." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

His Worship, Mayor D.P. Drummond read the following items of correspondence: 

a) 

b) 

Bruce C. Watson, 1998 October 14 
Re: Difficulties experienced by Block 

Watch participants in contacting 
RCMP non-emergency telephone line 

A letter was received from Bruce Watson expressing concern regarding a 
difficulty Block Watch participants are experiencing in contacting the RCMP 
non-emergency telephone line. 

The Officer-in-Charge, Burnaby Detachment, RCMP is preparing a report in 
response to this item of correspondence for the November 16th Council 
meeting. 

Frank Busst, 1998 October 19 
Re: Noise Pollution in area of Discovery Place 

A letter was received from Frank Busst complaining about noise pollution and 
increased traffic in his neighbourhood as a result of businesses within Discovery 
Park. 

A staff note advises that businesses within Discovery Park will be notified of 
the restrictions noted in the Burnaby Noise and Sound Abatement Bylaw 
pertaining to refuse collection and construction related activities 
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c) 

d) 

1998 November 02 

Mr. Busst has been contacted and is satisfied regarding the proposed action 
which will be undertaken by staff. 

Mayor Patricia Boname, The Corporation of the 
District of West Vancouver, 1998 October 14 
Re: BC Tel proposal for expansion of local 

calling area in Greater Vancouver 

A letter was received from the Mayor of the District of West Vancouver 
advising of a Council resolution opposing B.C. Tel's proposal for expansion of 
the local calling area in Greater Vancouver and suggesting a flat rate for 
everyone in the entire region. 

Chair, Board of Directors, Greater Vancouver 
Transportation Authority, 1998 October 22 
Re: RAAC recommendations on Major Road 

Technical Advisory Committee report on 
proposed Major Road Network 

A letter was received from the Chair, Board of Directors, GVRD advising of the 
Greater Vancouver Transportation Authority's deliberations regarding the RAAC 
recommendations on the Major Road Technical Advisory Committee Report on 
Proposed Major Road Network. 

A staff note suggests that this item of correspondence be referred to the Traffic 
and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) for 
consideration at its next regular meeting. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THA T this item of correspondence be REFERRED to the Traffic and Transportation 
Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) for consideration at its next regular 
meeting." 

e) 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Chair, Vancouver Port Corporation to Rodney 
Bennet, BCIT, Business Programs, 1998 October 23 
Re: Congratulations on selection as recipient 

of the Vancouver Port Corporation Scholarship 

A copy of a letter was received from the President and CEO of Vancouver Port 
Corporation to Mr. Rodney Bennett extending congratulations on being selected 
as this year's recipient of the Vancouver Port Corporation Scholarship. 
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1998 November 02 

f) Mary-Lou Bradford, Burnaby Girls Inferno U 14 
Team, 1 998 October 27 
Re: Request permission to conduct Tag Days 

in Burnaby on 1998 November 13, 14, 20 & 21 

A letter was received from Burnaby Girls Inferno U-14 team requesting 
permission to conduct tag days on November 13, 14, 20 and 21. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR REDMAN: 

"THAT permission be granted to the Burnaby Girls Inferno U-14 Soccer Team to 
conduct tag days in the City of Burnaby on 1998 November 13, 14, 20 and 21 ." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

g) Executive Director, The Ark Child Services Society 
1 998 October 23 

h) 

Re: Expression of thanks to City employees - Burnaby 
Firefighters Charitable Society for its support 

A letter was received from the Executive Director of The Ark Child Services 
Society extending appreciation to the Burnaby Firefighters' Charitable Society 
for their financial support towards their non-profit agency that provides 
counselling and support groups for children of separation, divorce and 
bereavement. 

Lis Bianco, 1998 October 26 
Re: Chevron Canada Limited - Application 

for a Permit Amendment under GVRD 
Air Quality Bylaw No. 725 

A letter was received from Lis Bianco providing a copy of her letter to the GVRD 
concerning the quality and quantity of emissions from the Chevron facility and 
requesting that the City fully investigate Chevron's application for a Permit 
Amendment before approving it. 

A staff note advises that this matter will be discussed with the GVRD to ensure 
a complete response is provided to Ms. Bianco. Staff will keep Council 
informed of the response prepared by the GVRD. 
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i) 

j) 

Chair, Board, GVRD and Chair, Parks Partnership 
Initiative, GVRD, 1998 October 13 
Re: Seeking participation in study of establishment 

of a Regional Parks Registered Charitable Foundation 

1998 November 02 

A letter was received from the Chair of the GVRD Board of Directors and the 
Chair of the Parks Partnership Initiative advising of a proposal for the 
establishment of a Regional Parks Registered Charitable Foundation. 

Ilse Leis Anderson to Headquarter Commander 
of RCMP, B.C. et.al., 1998 October 27 
Re: Supports Burnaby position regarding closure 

of target ranges on Burnaby Mountain 

A copy of a letter was received form Ilse Leis Anderson to the Headquarter 
Commander of the RCMP, all affected District Commanders and Officers in 
Charge of Security Training urging the police to support the position Burnaby 
City Council has taken with respect to the target ranges and offer any 
assistance that will facilitate the removal of the rifle and gun range facilities 
from the Barnet area as quickly as possible. 

Arising from consideration of Correspondence Item 2 (c) from the Mayor of the District 
of West Vancouver, Councillor Rankin was given leave by Council to introduce the 
following motion: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT staff prepare a report on B.C. Telephone Company's proposal for expansion of 
the local calling area in Greater Vancouver." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Arising from consideration of Correspondence Item 3 (h) from Lis Bianco regarding 
Chevron Canada Limited's application for a permit amendment under the GVRD Air 
Quality Bylaw No. 725, Council requested staff to provide a report advising of the 
GVRD' s response to Ms. Bianco in order to keep Council informed of the status of this 
situation. 

Arising from consideration of Correspondence Item 3 (b) from Mr. Frank Busst 
regarding noise pollution in the area of Discovery Place, Council requested staff to 
contact the writer in a month or two to determine if the issue with respect to refuse 
collection in the early morning hours has been resolved. 

Councillor Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 7:39 p.m. 
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1998 November 02 

Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 7:40 p.m. 

Councillors Corrigan and Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 7:44 p.m. and took their 
places at the Council table. 

Arising from consideration of Correspondence Item 3 (j) from Ilse Leis Anderson 
regarding the closure of the target ranges on Burnaby Mountain, Council introduced 
a number of inquiries for which staff undertook to respond directly to the Council 
members. 

3. REPORTS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole." 

a) Traffic and Transportation Committee 
(Transportation and Transit Division) 
Re: #28 Bus Rerouting 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) 
submitted a report requesting approval for a proposal to reroute the #28 bus 
route. 

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) 
recommended: 

1 . THAT Council approve the rerouting of the #28 bus route as outlined in 
Section 2.3 of this report. 

Councillor Redman retired from the Council Chamber at 7:55 p.m. 

Councillor Johnston retired from the Council Chamber at 7:56 p.m. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THA T the recommendation of the Traffic and Transportation Committee 
(Transportation and Transit Division) be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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b) 

1998 November 02 

Executive Committee of Council 
Re: 1999 Lease Grants - Resource Centres 

The Executive Committee of Council submitted a report requesting approval for 
1 999 Lease Grants for non-profit tenants at the Burnaby Heights and Edmonds 
resource centres. 

The Executive Committee of Council recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve the proposed 1999 lease grants for resource centre 
tenants as contained in this report. 

2. THAT Council authorize staff to make the appropriate 1999 lease renewal 
arrangements with the Burnaby Heights and Edmonds resource centre 
tenants. 

3. THAT Council authorize the City Solicitor to prepare the necessary 1999 
lease authorization bylaw for tenants of the Burnaby Heights and Edmonds 
resource centres. 

Councillor Lawson retired from the Council Chamber at 7:56 p.m. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Executive Committee of Council be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Johnston returned to the Council Chamber at 7:57 p.m. and took his place at the 
Council table. 

c) Executive Committee of Council 
Re: BCTV Promotional Sponsorship - Heritage Christmas 

The Executive Committee of Council submitted a report supporting a proposal 
from BCTV to provide promotional sponsorship of the Heritage Christmas 
program at Burnaby Village Museum in return for a grant to the Variety Club of 
30% of the proceeds carousel from 1998 November 28 to 1999 
January 03. 
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1998 November 02 

The Executive Committee of Council recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve a grant to the Variety Club of 30% of the proceeds 
from carousel rides from the period 1998 November 28 to 1999 January 03. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THA T the recommendation of the Executive Committee of Council be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

d) Executive Committee of Council 
Re: Correspondence from Bonny's Taxi -

Police service to taxi industry 

The Executive Committee of Council submitted a report responding to 
correspondence referred by Council from Bonny's Taxi expressing security 
concerns for taxi drivers. The Committee advises that it received notification 
from the RCMP that a meeting between police representatives and Bonny's Taxi 
has taken place and outstanding issues have been resolved. 

The Executive Committee of Council recommended: 

1. THAT Council receive this report for information. 

Councillor Redman returned to the Council Chamber at 8:02 p.m. and took her place at the 
Council table. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Executive Committee of Council be adopted." 

e) Executive Committee of Council 
Re: Grant applications 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Executive Committee of Council submitted the following grant applications 
for Council's consideration: 

- 8 -



1998 November 02 

#43/98 Quest Outreach Society 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT this grant application be denied. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Executive Committee of Council be adopted." 

#44/98 Missions to Seamen Flying Angel Club 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1 . THAT this grant application be denied. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

"THA T the recommendation of the Executive Committee of Council be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

#45/98 Christmas Dinner Grants 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $2.50 per person be awarded to Seniors groups 
applying for their 1 998 Christmas dinner grants. 

Councillor Lawson returned to the Council Chamber at 8:04 p.m. and took her place at the 
Council table. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THA T the recommendation of the Executive Committee of Council be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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1998 November 02 

#46/98 Slovenian Society of Vancouver 

1. THAT this grant application be denied. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Executive Committee of Council be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

#4 7 /98 Burnaby Stream keepers 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $250 be awarded to Burnaby Streamkeepers to 
assist with the cost of training volunteers dedicated to maintaining and 
enhancing Burnaby streams. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THA T the recommendation of the Executive Committee of Council be adopted." 

f) Community Planning & Housing Committee 
Re: Proposed Supportive Housing for Seniors 

at 6688 Southoaks Crescent 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Community Planning & Housing Committee submitted a report responding 
to a request from the National Nikkei Heritage Centre Society for a revision to 
the covenant on the title of the lot at 6688 Southoaks Crescent to change the 
project from a care facility to supportive housing for seniors. Considering that 
there is no available funding for a health care centre, the Committee advised 
that a supportive seniors housing project would fulfil a need within the 
community for those seniors who can live on their own but need assistance 
with some day to day living requirements. 

- 10 -



1998 November 02 

The Community Planning & Housing Committee recommended: 

1 . THAT Council approve in principle the development of a supportive seniors 
housing project to replace the previously proposed health facility, subject to 
further details of the funding and operation of the project being submitted 
and accepted by the Community Planning and Housing Committee and 
Council. 

2. THAT the covenant on lot 8 requiring the development of the Health Care 
Centre not be amended until an acceptable proposal for a supportive seniors 
housing project is presented to the Community Planning and Housing 
Committee and Council. 

3. THAT the rezoning application for the cultural centre (RZ#45/93) advance 
without the prerequisite that the covenant be amended prior to Final 
Adoption of the bylaw, with the proviso that the covenant be amended at 
a future date when the specific implementation details of the supportive 
seniors housing development are known. 

4. THAT a copy of this report be sent to: 

Mr. A. George Oikawa 
National Nikkei Heritage Centre Society 
#300 1 050 Alberni Street 
Vancouver, B.C. V6E 1 A3, and 

Mr. George Miller, Superintendent 
Board of School Trustees, School District No. 41 
5325 Kincaid Street, B.C. V5G 1 W2 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THA T the recommendations of the Community Planning & Housing Committee be 
adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

g) The City Manager presented Report No. 28, 1998 November 02 on the matters 
listed following as Items 01 to 06 either providing the information shown or 
recommending the courses of action indicated for the reasons given: 
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1998 November 02 

1 . Application for Cost-Sharing 
1 999/2000 Cycling Network Program 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and 
Building seeking Council's authority for the submission of a cycling 
project to the Ministry of Transportation & Highways for cost sharing. 
Staff advised that the Metrotown Bike Loop Alignment Improvement is 
a worthwhile project for submission to the Ministry for the 1999/2000 
Cycling Network Program. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT staff be authorized to apply to the Ministry of Transportation 
and Highways for cost sharing assistance to implement the cycling 
project described in this report. 

2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the Bicycle Advisory 
Committee for information. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

2. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Recent Amendments to the Municipal Act 

The City Manager submitted a report from the City Clerk providing 
Council with information on recent changes to the Municipal Act (Bill 31). 
Staff advise that the report contains a synopsis of the most significant 
amendments to the Municipal Act as contained in Bill 31 and that this is 
the first phase of the Provincial Government's plans to completely revise 
the Municipal Act. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1 . THAT Council request staff to prepare officer appointment bylaws for 
the positions of City Manager, City Clerk and Treasurer in accordance 
with Section 196 through 199 of the Municipal Act of B.C. and as 
described in the report. 

2. THAT Council request staff to prepare a bylaw to repeal "Burnaby 
Municipal Manager Bylaw 1957", Bylaw No. 3859. 
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1998 November 02 

Councillor Young retired from the Council Chamber at 8: 11 p.m. 

Councillor Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 8: 12 p.m. 

Councillor Young returned to the Council Chamber at 8:24 p.m. and took his place at 
the Council table. 

Councillor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 8:25 p.m. and took his place 
at the Council table. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

3. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Noise Complaint 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Officer in Charge, Burnaby 
Detachment replying to a letter addressed to Council from Ms. Lorna 
Robertson complaining of a car horn being sounded continuously on 
1998 June 08. 

Staff advised that the City of Vancouver enacted a bylaw for the 
abatement and control of objectionable noises emanating from motor 
vehicles and recommended that Council consider reviewing the possibility 
of enacting a similar bylaw. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1 . THAT staff review the possibility of enacting amendments to current 
Noise Bylaw. 

2. THAT a copy of this report and Council's resolution be forwarded to 
Ms. Lorna Robertson, 8-6661 Marlborough Avenue, Burnaby, B.C. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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1998 November 02 

4. The 1999 Local Improvement Construction Program 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering 
seeking Council's approval of the proposed 1999 Local Improvement 
Construction Program. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1 . THAT the proposed 1 999 Local Improvements Construction Program 
encompassed in this report be approved and the Director Engineering 
be authorized to issue petitions for the approval of property owners, 
in accordance with Section 631 of the Municipal Act. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

5. Work Orders: 
60-21-129 Replacement Watermain on Kingsway at Wilson 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering 
seeking approval of Work Order 60-21-129, Replacement Watermain on 
Kingsway at Wilson. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT the above work order as more specifically referred to in this 
report, be approved. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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6. Maintenance and Repairs to Heating, Ventilating 
and Air Conditioning Systems 

1998 November 02 

(Item No. 7, Manager's Report No. 51, 1995 November 06) 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance 
requesting approval to extend the existing purchase order for 
maintenance and repairs to heating, ventilating and air conditioning 
systems for an additional year and advising of the projected final cost for 
the current year. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT the existing purchase order to Black & McDonald Ltd., to 
provide maintenance and repairs to heating, ventilating and air 
conditioning systems, be extended for an additional year for an 
estimated total cost of $450,000, with final payment based on actual 
services and materials provided. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted. fl 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: 

"THA T the Committee now rise and report. fl 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Council reconvened. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted. fl 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

- 15 -



4. TABLED MATTER 

a) Sale of Property 
(Item 18, Manager's Report No. 23, Tabled 1998 Sept. 14) 

Council chose not to lift this item from the table at this time. 

5. BYLAWS 

FIRST READING 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 50, 1998 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 51, 1998 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 52, 1998 

be now introduced and read a first time." 

1998 November 02 

#10838 

#10839 

#10840 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

FIRST, SECOND AND THIRD READING 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT 

Road Closing Bylaw No. 3, 1998 

Burnaby Development Cost Charges Bylaw 1979 
Amendment Bylaw 1998 
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#10835 



Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 25, 1998 

Burnaby Golf Fees Bylaw 1 999 

be now introduced and read three times." 

1998 November 02 

#10836 

#10837 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

SECOND READING 

5060 Canada Way #10824 

#10825 

#10826 

3700 Gilmore Way and 4401 Sanderson Way 

4741 Rumble Street 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 4 7, 1 998 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 48, 1998 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 49, 1998 

be now read a second time. 
CARRIED 

REZ #98-13 

REZ #98-19 

REZ #98-32 

#10824 

#10825 

#10826 

OPPOSED: HIS WORSHIP, MAYOR DRUMMOND 
AND COUNCILLORS CORRIGAN, 
JOHNSTON AND LAWSON TO BYLAW 
NO. 10826 
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1998 November 02 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR REDMAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 

"THA T staff prepare a report responding to the issues raised at the Public Hearing with 
respect to Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 47, 1998, Bylaw No. 
10824." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

SECOND, THIRD READING AND RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 46, 1998 

#10803 

be now read a second and third time, reconsidered and finally adopted, signed by the 
Mayor and Clerk and the Corporate Seal affixed thereto." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CONSIDERATION AND THIRD READING: 

#10800 5455 Rumble Street 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 45, 1998 

be now read a third time." 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION: 

#10791 3500 Gilmore Way 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 39, 1998 

Burnaby Highway Exchange Bylaw No. 6, 1998 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 24, 1998 

Burnaby Local Improvement Fund Expenditure 
Bylaw No. 2, 1998 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 34, 1998 

1998 November 02 

REZ 98-20 

#10791 

#10830 

#10832 

#10833 

#10778 

be now reconsidered and Finally Adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the 
Corporate Seal affixed thereto." 

6. NEW BUSINESS 

Councillor Rankin 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED: COUNCILLORS LAWSON AND 

YOUNG TO BYLAW NO. 10791 

Councillor Rankin requested leave from Council to introduce a motion pertaining 
to M.M.T. in gasoline. 
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1998 November 02 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT Council write to the Federal Government, and in particular, Environment 
Minister Christine Stewart and the Minister of Industry, John Manley to urge they 
reconsider their decision to eliminate the ban on Methylcyclopentadlenyl Manganese 
Tricarbonyl (M.M.T.) in gasoline and reinstitute the ban on the production and sale of 
this product in Canada; and further, 

THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Provincial Minister of Environment, 
Cathy McGregor, the UBCM Environment Committee, the Chair of the GVRD, the 
Members of Parliament for Burnaby, Svend Robinson, Paul Forseth and Herb Dhaliwal, 
MLA's for Burnaby, Joan Sawicki, Fred Randall, Pietro Calendino, Christy Clark and 
the Federation of Canadian Municipalities." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Council further requested that a copy of the GVRD's Air Quality Committee 
report providing an update on M.M.T. in gasoline and previous reports from the 
Environment and Waste Management Committee on this subject be included 
with the correspondence. 

Councillor Johnston 

Councillor Johnston was given leave by Council to introduce the following 
motion pertaining to the suitability of requirements in the Parking Bylaw for 
religious institutions. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 

"THA T staff prepare a report on the suitability of parking requirements for religious 
institutions." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Johnston was further given leave by Council to introduce the 
following motion regarding a concern raised about vehicles parking in a 
residential neighbourhood. 

- 20 -



1998 November 02 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: 

"THA T staff prepare a report on concerns raised by residents in the Colborne/Balmoral 
neighbourhood regarding vehicles from a local establishment parking on residential 
streets." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

7. INQUIRIES 

There were no inquiries brought before Council at this time. 

8. ADJOURNMENT 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG 

"THAT this regular Council Meeting do now adjourn." 

The regular Council Meeting adjourned at 9: 15 p.m. 

Confirmed: 

MAYOR 
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CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Certified Correct: 


